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Draft Minutes 

SCHOOLS FORUM – 11 October 2017

	Members


	Alex Williamson (AW) - Chair 

Frieda Perry (FP) - Vice Chair
Paul Lufkin (PL)
Carole Cook (CC)

Tony Bayon (TB)
Karen Sheridan (KS)

Fr Simon Peat (FSP)

Julia Waters (JW)
Hamish Dowlen (HD)


	        Secondary School rep (Rutlish)
Primary School rep (Hatfeild)
        Primary School rep (Wimbledon Park)

14-19 rep (TRP Ltd)

Academies rep (Harris Merton)
Primary School rep (Malmesbury)

Primary Governor rep (St Mary’s)

Secondary School rep (Ursuline)
Secondary School Gov rep (Raynes Park)



	In Attendance
	Marius Karsten-Strydom (MKS)
Jane McSherry (JM)
Allison Jones (AJ)

	LBM CSF – Finance
LBM CSF – AD, Education 
LBM CSF – Early Year and CC Manager

	Apologies
	Carlene Facey (CF)
Carla Chandler (CCh)
Andrew Kennedy (AC)

Vacancy

Cllr Caroline Cooper-Marbiah     
 (CCM)
	Early Years Representative

        PRU rep (Melbury College)

        RC Dicoesan representative
        Special School rep 
        Cabinet Member for Education

	
	
	

	
	
	ACTIONS

	1.
	Welcome & Apologies

	
	                                                                                                                                                                                       
AW opened the meeting by welcoming colleagues.  
It was noted that there have been some membership changes, since the last meeting and a particular welcome was extended to new members, FSP and TB, and to HD who had been re-appointed.

Introductions were then made and apologies noted. 

	

	2.
	Draft Minutes of the Meeting on 15 June 2017 and Matters Arising   
	

	
	
The draft minutes were approved for accuracy.

Matters Arising from previous minutes
Group discussion on Efficiencies
It had been decided not to raise the issue of re-launching the Procurement Hub with School Business Managers.  


There has recently been a survey about agency staff, and JM said that there were many internet recruitment companies offering their service.  One, currently used by LB Croydon, she felt was worth highlighting to the School Effectiveness Board.  FP also suggested E-Teach, as they have a temp to perm arrangement which may be more suitable.  They may also be able to make improvements to the way the NQT pool is currently run.
	

	3.
	Draft Consultation Document 

	
	
MK shared the draft consultation document for schools 2018/19.  He apologised for the late circulation, however, this was due to information being received later than expected from the DfE.  

The NFF allocation at school level arrived last Wednesday, but this now needs to be worked into a local formula.

At the Forum’s request, MKS undertook to introduce an executive summary into the document.

Schools’ views will be sought and results presented to Schools Forum.  AW asked MKS to make clear that these do not have to be accepted by the Local Authority, but that there will be due regard given to their views.

Colleagues considered each of the issues raised within the questionnaire to schools and the following comments were made: 
Local or National Funding Formula and Values
Historically, Merton has decided to put more funding through AWPU than through deprivation and attainment factors.  In the local formula, however, it is being proposed that the allocation of additional funding is through Free School Meals rather than AWPU.  Plans can only be made for the next 2 years, until the next Public Spending Review.

MKS confirmed that figures published at Appendix C are based on last year’s pupil numbers.  The final allocation will be provided in January.  Three schools will lose, compared to last year.

Given that c£2m extra is being given to schools within Merton, JW queried why there will be losses and gains?   MKS explained that this is due to: 

· a national increase in rates amounting to £500k more (a cost not applicable to VA schools);

· Merton’s decision to not use the national factors will mean less funding through AWPU and more through deprivation; 

· Merton’s plan to phase in additional funding in its local formula will gradually introduce funding changes .
PL stressed the impact the reduced lump sum will have on primary schools  and queried whether there was a mechanism to take control of the formula locally by asking all schools to pool their NFF allocations and then re-allocate through an agreed local formula.  AW replied that this was a point well made, but as this was not an issue for the Schools Forum, he suggested that schools may wish to form some aggregation to smooth out individual school efficiencies.
LAC 
It is proposed that this factor will not continue next year.

Contingencies – Schools in Challenging Circumstances 
It is proposed that the Schools Causing Concern budget is increased to £400k for 2018/19.  JM confirmed that this money is used to support schools in difficult circumstances (RI, falling rolls, additional support for difficult circumstances).
De-Delegation
It was noted that MMF funding has historically been met from Reserves.
The individual services were discussed:

· Schools in challenging circumstances – as above;

· Merton Strategic School Effectiveness Partnership -  Contribution of £30k through de-delegation will cease.  Individual schools will have SLA agreements from 2018/19 academic year;

· Marketing in schools – no change proposed;
· Tree maintenance – £4k increase;
· Primary school meals management – total cost £20k;
· Licenses and subscriptions – no change proposed;
· Staff cost – supply cover.  This has increased considerably year-on-year and the increase is expected to continue;
· Support for under-performing ethnic minority groups and bilingual learners – Noted;
· Behaviour support – no changed proposed.

MFG Percentage
It is proposed to apply -1.5% in the local formula.  Schools to make this decision.

Transfer between Blocks
The schools block is ringfenced from 2018/19, but local authorities are able to transfer up to 0.5% of their schools block funding out with the agreement of Schools Forum.  If the proposed £500k transfer is not agreed the LA may, however, appeal any decision to the Secretary of State.

MKS was asked to re-word this question to ensure this was clear for schools.
EYSFF
AJ explained that there are no changes proposed to the EYSFF, but there is now more flexibility to move funding around.  Early years are funded on a base rate plus one deprivation factor.   There is an issue about pre-SEN funding (SENIF) and this was discussed.
Contingency 
Question noted.
Early Years Retained Items
It is proposed that 5% be retained.

Education services for mainstream maintained schools are proposed to increase by £150k to 2018/19 which represents a reduction in schools contributions towards the overall costs from 45% to 38%.
JW asked what the impact would be on figures when the new secondary school was introduced in September 2018?  MKS confirmed that funding for the new school will be built in through APT and there should be additional funding from the DfE for this purpose.

Subject to the change around the question relating to the transfer of funding between blocks, the Schools Forum unanimously agreed to the draft being issued to schools on Friday 13 October 2017.  MKS undertook to copy School Business Managers  onto the circulation of the final draft document.

Members wished to extend their personal thanks to MKS for his efforts in preparing this information given the short time available.
	MKS

MKS

	4.
	Any Other Business
	

	
	
None.
	

	5.
	Date of Next Meeting
	

	
	
15 November, 4pm at Malmesbury Primary School.
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